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	Committee Member
	Present
	absent

	Scott Savard, Chairman
	
	X

	Jim Roddy, Co-Chair
	X Via Zoom
	

	Ed Garone, Derry Police
	
	X

	Mike Gagnon, Derry Fire Dept.
	         X      
	                 

	Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.
	         
	X         

	Alan Côté, DPW 
	
	X

	Walter Deyo
	X
	

	Ronald Goldthwaite
	X
	

	Randall Chase 
	X
	

	Daniel Healey
	X
	

	Jeremy Lamothe (School Dept Alt)
	      
	

	Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt)
	
	

	George Feole (Police Alt)
	       
	

	Jim Richardson (Fire Alt)
	
	

	Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)
	  X      
	

	Vern Thomas
	
	


A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held on Thursday, April 15, 2021 at the Derry Municipal Center.  The meeting was called to order at 9:25 am.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the February 18, 2021 meeting were reviewed. 
Jim Roddy made a motion to approve the February 18, 2021 minutes as written.  
Seconded by Walter Deyo.  
MOTION PASSED (4–0).  Mike Fowler, Randall Chase, and Daniel Healy abstained from voting as they were not present for the February meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS

_____________________________

1) Selecting officers for this upcoming year. 

Jim Roddy indicated that he is requesting that he not be selected for the role of Co-Chair this year.  Scott Savard, the Chairman, is absent and Jim Roddy does not feel comfortable reassigning Scott as the Chairman without him present.  Jim Roddy asked the committee members if they should hold the vote until the May meeting or cancel this meeting outright. Jim Roddy called upon each committee member.   

Chief Gagnon stated that he would recommend pushing off the vote until we have better committee representation.  He also stated that the officers are normally citizens (residents) versus town staff.  
Walter Deyo stated that he would move forward with the meeting and vote for the officers at the next meeting.

Ronald Goldthwaite stated that he is not a great candidate to become an officer.  

Daniel Healey stated that we could postpone the election of officers until the next meeting.  
Mike Fowler agreed to postpone election of officers.  

Randall Chase agrees with Daniel Healey.  

Mike Fowler made a motion to continue with this meeting and postpone the election of officers until the May meeting.  Seconded by Walter Deyo.  
MOTION PASSED (7–0).  

2) Mr. David Fairburn – North Point Outdoors – cul-de-sac at Ashleigh Drive/Hannaford’s Access.  
Mike Fowler spoke on behalf of Alan Côté.  Mike Fowler explained that North Point Outdoors is a landscaping business that is located at the northwest corner of Ashleigh Drive.  Prime Storage is on the right side and there is an access road that leads to the Hannaford Plaza.
The main thoroughfare travels left onto the access road toward Hannaford Plaza.  North Point Outdoors is located at the end of the cul-de-sac (after the access road) and there is now a rehab facility development project.  

There are two stop signs at access points now on Ashleigh Drive.  Two additional stop signs are requested to control traffic in all directions.  Alan Côté took pictures of the area and observed traffic there on April 8, 2021.  
Mike Fowler explained that from a traffic engineering standpoint that Ashleigh Drive is the primary road and that if stop signs are installed, they will run contrary to the right of way thoroughfare.  It is unknown what type of traffic may occur for the cinema.  
Randall Chase stated that left hand traffic is supposed to yield to oncoming traffic and that it is up to the drivers to yield.  Stop signs would be counterproductive.  He stated that we need to give it time to work itself out.  He would not recommend installing stop signs at two private right of ways.  
Walter Deyo stated that he went down to the area and there was a large truck that did not yield but that there was not a lot of traffic right now.  

Mike Fowler stated that another option would be to post advisory signage, yield to oncoming traffic.  

Randall Chase sated that Alan Côté dislikes advisory signs but that he himself would go for that before opting for a stop sign.  

Chief Gagnon stated that the cinema plans are unknown.  He is not sure of the impact on traffic.  Ashleigh Drive is the main road and drivers should be able to go through the area without a stop sign.  

Ronald Goldthwaite stated that he has been through the area a lot and that he cannot remember the width of the road to Hannaford’s.  

Jim Roddy stated that there is a tendency to cut the corner tight when taking a left and that there is no dividing line there.   
Daniel Healey stated that as a resident he drives the area quite often and there is not a ton of traffic.  

It was unknown if there have been any accidents in that area.  Mike Fowler stated that he is aware of near misses being reported and that the North Point Outdoors is a new business in the last 12 months.  

Daniel Healey stated that he is in favor of an advisory sign but not a stop sign.
Jim Roddy stated that past practice and driver perception is that there was nothing at the end of the cul-de-sac and that people unfamiliar with the area may not realize there are businesses there now.  

Mike Fowler stated that maybe the traffic is more in the morning when the landscaping trucks head out and in the evening when they return, those are busier times of day. 

Jim Roddy stated that this does not call for a stop sign there.  Stop signs cannot be used to control people’s perception.  The sign needs to say left turn yield to thru traffic.  Ashleigh Drive does go up to the cul-de-sac. 

Mike Fowler stated that vehicles from North Point Outdoors are going against the grain of the traffic.  

Mike Fowler stated that if it is the committee’s pleasure to recommend installation of a stop sign or yield sign that must be approved by the Town Council per ordinance requirements.

If the committee installed an advisory sign, Derry Public Works has the authority without Town Council approval.  
Mike Fowler made a motion that Derry Public Works install one advisory sign that states left turn yield to thru traffic, as drivers head northbound on Ashleigh Drive.  It is our intent to install the sign just prior to Prime Storage (in front of their accessway).  
Seconded by Randall Chase.

MOTION PASSED (7–0).  
Jim Roddy requested a letter be sent to Mr. Fairburn, Jill Jamro to draft the letter.  
Jim Roddy asked if there were any other business items.  None were brought forth.  

OLD BUSINESS 

_____________________________

None. 

Randall Chase made a motion to adjourn at 9:53 am.   
Seconded by Mike Fowler.  
Motion passed (7-0).  
The next meeting is Thursday, May 20, 2021 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk
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